AAUW of Fargo- Moorhead
September 2009 Newsletter
The purpose of AAUW is to advance equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research.
AAUW's Value Promise
By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.

Welcome Back, AAUW members! We are off to another excellent year. Co-presidents Margaret Callsen and Maureen Kelly Jonason strongly encourage you to spread the word and bring guests (potential members) to every meeting this year. We also want you to know about the upcoming opportunities:

Sept. 14 AAUW Informational Reception
New F-M AAUW Membership officer Mary Markland invites us all to bring potential members to an informational reception to be held at Gini Duval’s house, 807 Park Dr. Fargo. Light refreshments will be served starting at 5:30 with a brief program at 6pm. This is the once-a-year opportunity for new members to join at 50% of the national dues. Dues are $49, so with the discount of $24.50, the total to join the Fargo, ND state and branch is $44.50 and Moorhead, MN is $45.50. Please share the newly revised mission statement at the start of the newsletter and the Value Promise that follows the mission. They are handy statements to inform people quickly about our important work. Please email Mary at mkmarkland@gmail.com to RSVP.

Sept. 21 AAUW Monthly Meeting
**NOTE: WE ARE BACK TO ORDERING FOOD AT 5:30PM, so please plan accordingly! Helen Danielson will give us information about the North Dakota Kids County Project. Helen Rudie will share a poem by a woman poet. We will have the chance to sign up to be a meeting greeter and/or a poetry reader for upcoming meetings and we’ll circulate the membership contact list so everyone can update their contact information. We will also discuss the needed changes to our branch by-laws as explained later in the newsletter. 
Please also note that we will present two requests for financial support. The first is a requirement of $500 to be listed as a sponsor for the 35 Under 35 Leadership training for women that we have participated in in the past few years. This year, they need the support of paying sponsors. We would be listed in all publicity as a sponsor.

We have also had a request from Theatre B for a sponsorship of $250 to support a production of the play The Laramie Project at the Fargo Theatre to be performed Monday. Oct. 12. It is an international effort to raise awareness of hate crimes. Over 100 organizations world-wide will perform this play on the same night. They are seeking sponsors to help meet expenses. The event is free and open to the public. A good-will offering will be divided between the Rape and Abuse Crisis Center and the ND Human Rights Coalition.. A ¼ page ad will cost $250 but includes listing on the website and on the poster so it is good publicity. Maureen will attach a flyer to the newsletter email.
September 23 will be the League of Women Voters’  first community Lunch with Leaders event. The League will be hosting distinguished political players who will be speaking about their experiences in the ND and MN legislatures.  North Dakota State Representative Kathy Hawken (R) and Minnesota House of Representatives Speaker Margaret Anderson Kelliher (D) will keynote this event.  It will be held September 23 at 11:30 a.m. Marriott Convention Center in Moorhead.  Entrance fee is $25 and includes a buffet lunch.  RSVP by Sept 17 to Sue Altenburg, LWV, LWVRRV@q.com, 701-297-6815 or mail to 508 4th Street N, Fargo, ND 58102.

Please consider attending this event. The League will be providing numerous scholarships for local university students. Funds raised go toward sponsorship of candidate forums, the Freedom Lecture and leadership development activities.

The League of Women Voters, a nonpartisan political organization, encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government, works to increase understanding of major public policy issues, and influences public policy through education and advocacy.
 
The goal of the League of Women Voters is to empower citizens to shape better communities 
Sept. 30 AAUW’s annual College . . . It Can Work for You workshop will take place this year at Carl Ben Eielson School, 1601 13th Ave. S., Fargo, 5:30-8pm. This free workshop provides a light meal with the chance to learn all about the many opportunities for higher education for women in our area. Register through Moorhead Community Education either by online registration at https://communityed.moorhead.k12.mn.us or calling 218-284-9443. Margaret Callsen is the branch contact at callsenmrhd@aol.com
News from the AAUW Biennial Convention in St. Louis

Martha DiCicco, Pat Schutt, Yvonne Condell, and Maureen Kelly Jonason from the F-M branch attended the convention in sweltering St. Louis, June 25-28. Bismarck/Mandan member Connie Hildebrand, most recently our national Public Policy Chair, won a seat on the national board of directors as a Member-at-Large after a vigorous campaign. Important changes in our national by-laws were vigorously debated for hours, the delegates voted, and the results are  mandatory changes in the by-laws. Below is the text from a July 22 memo sent out by AAUW:

What Didn’t Change in the AAUW By-Laws

1. The requirement for membership in AAUW remains an associate or equivalent degree or higher.  There is no change in the categories of membership or in the student affiliates category. 

2. Branches continue to be the basic unit of AAUW, although there is more flexibility given for a branch’s governance structure. 

3. States remain but they are optional structures, and there is flexibility given for the state’s governance structure.  States also have the flexibility to decide if they want to join in a multi-state structure or other configuration. 

4. No branch or state is required to change its current leadership structure if it works well and meets the needs of the branch or state. 

Major Changes that Affect State and Branch Bylaws and Result in Mandatory Amendments to State and Branch Bylaws

Note: mandatory bylaws amendments do not require a vote of the members in the state or branch because they are required in order to bring the bylaws into conformance with the AAUW Bylaws. Non-mandatory amendments must follow the usual process and be voted on by the members.

States and Branches:
1. Wherever the words “Association” or “Foundation” appear, they should be replaced with AAUW.

2. If there is a reference to the Charter, that should be deleted. The restructured AAUW is under articles of incorporation now. For example, you may have a sentence that refers to the Charter and Bylaws of the American Association of University Women, hereinafter called the Association. That should be changed to The Bylaws of the American Association of University Women, hereinafter called AAUW. 

3. The purpose/mission statement in your bylaws must be the same as the revised AAUW Bylaws: “The purpose of AAUW is to advance equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research.” This should replace the wording, “The purpose of AAUW is to promote equity for all women and girls, lifelong education, and positive societal change.”

4. Use of Name: Retain Sections 1 and 2; delete the rest. Add a new Section 3.  Violations. Violation of the Use of Name policy shall result in action taken in accordance with AAUW policy. Details will be moved to policies and procedures and made available to members via the website. 

5. Delete any references to regions or regional directors since these no longer exist. 

6. Loss of recognition of a branch: delete references to loss of recognition if the branch has fewer than 15 members. Viable branches with fewer than 15 members will be allowed to continue. We would suggest that you simply state that the conditions for loss of recognition of a branch are located in Article XI, Section 3. of the AAUW Bylaws. 

7. Remove any reference to delegates for the AAUW convention. All members now have a vote on national AAUW business (elections, adoption of the Public Policy Program and resolutions, and amendments to the AAUW Bylaws). There will no longer be a delegate system for national AAUW meetings. 

States Only:

The 2009 AAUW Bylaws provide that the branches in a state ultimately decide if they wish to continue to have a state structure.  Therefore, each state’s bylaws must provide a process by which that can happen.  The new AAUW Governance Committee will develop a standard process so that it will be consistent throughout AAUW.  States will be informed when the wording for this process is available for state bylaws, and it should then be placed in all state bylaws. Note: ND State Board voted to remain a state organization.
Consideration of Future Changes
1. States and branches now have the flexibility to determine the governance structure that best suits their needs and size. These new AAUW bylaws provide for a more flexible and fluid structure that is more reflective of leadership and organizational structures throughout the country. There are no longer in the AAUW Bylaws the seven required positions of president, program, membership, finance, Foundation, public policy, and communications. This leaves the branch or state free to explore alternative structures that fit the branch or state: flexibility for the future. We strongly encourage you and your board or branch to spend time assessing your branch or state needs, purpose, and goals before any changes to your structure. There are only two requirements, which will maintain the state’s or branch’s connection to AAUW: 

a. One person must be designated as the administrative contact to receive mail, emails and other communications related to branch activities and AAUW programs. 

b. One person must be designated as the financial contact to receive membership, dues and donation information. 

FYI: The Fargo-Moorhead branch has been operating under our own structure since we merged. While we listed with AAUW specific required roles filled by various people, in fact, a steering committee made up of any member who wants to attend, meets two to three times each summer to plan the programs and discuss policies.
Currently, our formally listed roles are the following:

Co-presidents: Maureen Kelly Jonason (Fargo) and Margaret Callsen (Moorhead)

Membership: Mary Markland

Public Policy: Pat Schutt

2. States Only: On the national level there is now one member/one vote on national AAUW business, which means there is no longer a delegate system for national meetings. However, states are free to decide the system of voting for their own state conventions. There are three possibilities: 

a. One member/one vote. All members within the state can vote on state business, and the state must create a process by which all members can cast a vote. [This could be complicated if online voting is included.] 

b. No delegate system, and all attendees at a state convention can vote on state business. Those not attending would not vote. 

c. Continue a delegate system in your state. 

Foundation Bylaws Committee
Faye Dykstra: hairpuller@bellsouth.net; 501-245-8172

Ann Terry: annsterry@yahoo.com; 803-789-6129            

The chair of the new Governance Committee, which supersedes the Bylaws Committee when our clean-up work is completed, is Carolyn Hayek, hayekservices@gmail.com.      
Maureen will take over putting the monthly newsletter while Bonnie’s computer is unavailable. Please send announcements to her at Maureen.jonason@ci.moorhead.mn.us or mail to her home at 1021 10th Ave. S., Fargo, ND 58103 by the 15th of the previous month. 
